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NOTE BY THE PRESIDENT OF THE SECURITY COUHNCIL

Following consultations with the members of the Security Council, the
President of the Council made the following statement, on behalf oi the
Council, at its 30G24th meeting, on 23 December 1991, in connection with the
Council's consideration of the item entitled "“The situation in Cyprus':

"The members of the Security Council have considered the report of
the Secretary-General of 19 December 1991 on his mission of good offices
in Cyprus (5/23300).

"The members of the Council expressed their deep gratitude to the
Secretary-Genecal for his long and tireless efforts in seeking a just and
lasting solution t£o the Cyprus guestion. They noted with appreciation
that thanks to his efforts progress was made during this year towards
achieving an overall framework agreement.

“The members of the Security Council reaftirmed the Council‘'s
position as expressed in its previous resolutions, especially in
resnolutions 649 (1990) and 716 (1991).

" . members of the Council were unanimous in endorsing the report
and obse ~vations of the Secretary-General. They fully shared his view
that a < lution of the Cyprus problem is long overdue. The mere
maintenance of the status guo does not coanstitute a solution. They
called on the leaders of the two commun’ ies and of Greece and Turkey to
devote their full energies to the early achievement of this objective.

“The members of the Council reiterated the Council's position that
the convening of a high-level international meeting chaired by the
Secretary-General in which the two communities and Gresce and Turkeu
would participate represents an effective mechanism for concluding an
overall framework agreement.

* Reissued for technical reasons.
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"The members of the Council requested the leaders of the two
communities and of Greece and Turkey to cooperate fully with the

Secretary-General in completing on an urgent basis the set of ideas on an
overall framework agreement.

“"The members of the2 Council requested the Secretary-General to
report to the Security Uouncil by April 1992 whether sufficient progress
has been made Lo convene the high-level international meetiang and, should
conditions not be ripe, Lo convey to the Council the set of ideas as they
will have evolved bv {hat time with his assesuwernt of the situation.”



